
WILLIAMSTOWN BOROUGH AUTHORITY 

June 1, 2011 

Williamstown Borough Authority met Wednesday, June 1, 2011 in Council Chambers; Members, 
Chairman Timothy Kessinger, Vice Chairman Scott Slough, Dennis English, Matthew Miller, and 
David Neidlinger were present. Also attending were Secretary/Treasurer Amy Rexroth, Manager 
Joseph D’Agostino, Engineer Robert Reisinger, and Solicitor Joseph Kerwin. Gregory Showers and 
Charles Croft Sr. were absent. Citizens present: none.    

Chairman Kessinger called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. 

The Authority minutes for May 4, 2011 were approved as written.  

Anrich, Inc. is scheduled to be back in Williamstown on June 6, 2011. Anrich, Inc is also contracting Drum 
Excavating to rectify the water situation at the 600-700 block of West Market Street.  

A motion was made by Miller and Neidlinger to give Anrich, Inc. until Friday, June 10, 2011 to correct Tim 
Kessigner’s property to the original state or better. If work is not completed at the satisfaction of Kessinger 
Drum Excavating will be hired and Anrich, Inc. will be billed. All were in favor.   

Anrich, Inc. needs to rectify Vine Alley behind Dennis English’s property. Due to millings left by the contractor, 
they were spread by another resident which rendered a few properties in the 600 Block of E Market unable to 
have ingress or egress to the back of their properties.  

Quandel Group needs to fix Umholtz Street where the large delivery trucks destroyed a portion of the road.  

The additional paperwork requested by DEP has been submitted by Glace Associates, Inc. There has been no 
further information received on Pump Station 1.  

A motion was made by English and Neidlinger to have Pump Station 4 rebuilt. All were in favor.  

A mailer will be sent to residents letting them know what is acceptable to flush down the toilet and what is not.  

Discussion on the Consent Order Agreement from DEP will be tabled until it can be discussed with Solicitor 
Kerwin.  

A motion was made by English and Neidlinger to hire Mr. Rehab to camera the main line of the sewer to make 
sure all connections were made properly. All were in favor.  

Discussion was tabled in regards to having the owner’s of a property responsible for proving that they have no 
rain spouts or any other illegal connection to the sewer.  

Manager D’Agostino reported that the boil water advisory has been lifted.  

Filter 1 at the Water Plant has been out of service since last week. Lightening struck the chatter box, the skada 
system, chart recorder, and reservoir level sensor. The SKADA system will be fixed Friday, June 3, 2011. The 
hydrant at the corner of Ray and E Market Street was taken off by a driver.  

The Authority reviewed the letter to be sent to the residents that failed air testing. No additions or corrections 
were made and it will be sent out this month.  

A motion was made by Slough and English to purchase the heat pump for the Borough Building from Hlavaty’s 
Plumbing and Heating. All were in favor. 



A motion was made by Slough and Miller to adjust Dane Williard’s bill at 137 West Street in the amount of 
$377.50. He will be responsible for paying the remainder of the excess bill. All were in favor.   

A motion was made by English and Miller to approve the Water and Sewer bills for the month of May 2011. All 
were in favor. 

Chairman Kessinger adjourned the meeting at 7:42PM. 

 

 

 

 

 


